CYPRESS POINT HOA BOARD MEETING
MINUTES
May 4, 2016
ROLL CALL – QUORUM 
The Cypress Point HOA Board of Directors meeting was held on Wednesday, May 4, 2016, at the home of Brenda Williams and Nicholas Felton, 8582 E. Cypress Pointe Ct, Baton Rouge, LA.   A quorum of directors was present.  In attendance were Silvia Carboni, Sidney Vallon, Whitney Jordan, Rosemary Bickford, Andrea Cassidy, and Brenda Williams from the board of directors.  Also present was Kathryn Gutierrez with Lewis Companies from the association.

OPENING COMMENTS 

The meeting was called to order at 6:02 P.M. by B. Williams.  

APPROVAL OF APRIL 6, 2016 MINUTES

R. Bickfored moved to approve the minutes with corrections of the May 4, 2016, board of directors meeting. B. Williams seconded the motion; all were in favor.  K. Gutierrez will send the corrected minutes after each meeting.
NEW BUSINESS 
No new business.
OLD BUSINESS 

Wooden Walk

K. Gutierrez got two prices to remove the wooden walkway.  Dupuy Ground Works & Craftsmen Plus gave bids to remove and dispose of the walkway.  Both were $900.  A discussion took place regarding ownership of the wooden walkways.  K. Gutierrez will get the legal description for one of the property owners of the front lots.  A question arose of whether or not the association can remove the walkways to the doors.  Owners not current on the dues will be responsible for charges.  A letter will be written to the six owners asking permission to remove the walkways to the doors.  The board voted to approve the bid from Craftsmen Plus to remove the walkway pending approval to remove the walkways to the doors from the individual owners.

Report on Post Office

K. Gutierrez has been to the post office numerous times concerning the certified letters sent in November.  To date there has been no resolution.  K. Gutierrez will continue to try to meet with the Commerce Station branch manager.

Welcome Packets Update
W. Jordan had a mock-up of the folder with sample staggered documents.  The board liked the look of the folder of staggered documents.  A discussion of what should be part of the packet took place.  The bylaw committee had some forms that were from other associations that may be good to add to the packets.  K. Gutierrez will edit the owner/tenant information sheet & architectural approval form and bring them to the next meeting for discussion.   Garbage pickup days & details about garbage pickup including large item pickup, reminder about what the single family ordinance encompasses, parish information number 311, and pool rules including pool requirements and pool key form.
Ward Creek Maintenance
K. Gutierrez spoke to Turner about the area separating the parking lot belonging to Turner and Cypress Point property.  She spoke to someone in operations and he said he would like to put a fence separating the properties.  He is going to see about getting a fence installation approved and get back to K. Gutierrez with the answer.  
A. Cassidy brought up the condition of some areas of the fence along Ward Creek.  B. Williams said the area being discussed was caused by the erosion along the banks of Ward Creek.  She is hopeful that this will be repaired at the time of the erosion repair project done by the city.    It was suggested that the kids may be getting through at the broken fence.  This started a discussion of the pool.  There have been no problems of late after one instance in which the police were contacted but the kids had already left.
Michael Reech requested an area about 15 feet by 300 feet be maintained by the association that was cleared during the sewer project.  K. Gutierrez got a price from Groundworks.  He bid $175 for the initial cut and $45 per cut after the initial cut.  The board thought this price was high and would like the lawn maintenance bid for the entire property.  B. Williams spoke to Gabe about planting trees in the area.  He indicated that it would take lots of trees and it would be a large expense.  The board is not in favor of spending any money in the area at this time due to the erosion project and the ability of the city to cut the trees at any time due to the servitude.  The board authorized doing the first cut at $100 of the area M. Reech suggested then bidding the lawn before making a decision on the maintenance of the area.

Bylaws Committee Report
The committee continues to meet.  They are having discussions on voting members, owners, insurance, dues, fees, fines, etc.  K. Gutierrez will send a sample of fine and rule enforcement from another subdivision.  The pool rules do not cover the months the pool is open.  A discussion took place and the board thinks there is no reason to close the pool as it is maintained year round.  The no trespassing sign was discussed and the board discussed the need for simplifying the prospective wording.  K. Gutierrez will get a mockup of the sign and send it to the board.  K. Gutierrez will get the price for locking the gate from the inside as well as the outside.  
Legislation

The bill passed the House on Monday, May 2, 2016.  It is on the way to the senate for a vote.   Once it passes the senate, some publicity will need to be done to get it to pass the vote in the parish and the district.  A discussion took place of the message board for the front entrance.  K. Gutierrez got prices and for around $500 the sign could be purchased and installed.  

Red Awnings

Cassidy discussed whether the association wants to enforce the replacement of the missing awnings.  She said that the awnings are dated and some are in bad shape.  The board was in agreement that no awning looked better than an awning in disarray.  A. Cassidy moved to no longer require all residents to replace the missing red awnings.  The motion was seconded by S. Vallon; all were in favor.  A letter needs to go to Phase I that the awnings are no longer required and they can remove and dispose (call 311) of them if they choose but replacement with anything besides a like product will require approval from the board prior to installation
Oversized Vehicle Parking
Discussion on the 18 wheeler took place.  K. Gutierrez will check for the letter sent previously and the board will discuss this at a later time.
FINANCIALS 

Review and Discussion of Financials
Financials were reviewed along with the owner summary.  Three units are having judgments done against the owners to recover the debt.  K. Gutierrez pulled the names of the mortgage holders for the owners that are behind on dues/insurance.
NEXT MEETING    
The next board meeting will take place Wednesday, June 1, 2016, at Brenda William’s home at 6:00 PM.  
ADJOURNMENT 

With no further business, A. Cassidy motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:16 PM.  The motion was seconded by S. Vallon; all were in favor.
